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SCOTT MABRY 
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OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH DIVISION 

Re: Process Safety Management of Highly Hazardous Chemicals and Covered Concentrations of Listed Appendix 
A Chemicals 

On July 18, 2016, the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) issued a memorandum on the "Process 
Safety Management of Highly Hazardous Chemicals and Covered Concentrations of Listed Appendix A Chemicals." 
This memorandum revised OSHA's enforcement policy on the concentration of a chemical that must be present in a 
process for the purpose of determining whether the chemical is at or above the threshold quantity listed in Appendix A 
of 29 CFR 1910.119. The memorandum also incorporated a new interim citation policy, which affects activities 

through March 3 1, 20 I 8. 

Per this memorandum, the Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) Division of the North Carolina Department of Labor 
adopts the above mentioned OSHA enforcement procedure for use in North Carolina. The document is attached. 

Please note: 

Where reference is made to contacting the appropriate Office of Chemical Process Safety and Enforcement Initiatives, 
Regional Office, or National Office, NC OSH personnel will contact the appropriate Program Quality Verification 
(PQV) Team Leader or Director's Office, respectively. 
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